

# 高三英语

## 考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:高考范围。

## 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What did the man win in his dream?

A. Some money.

B. A new car.

C. A holiday.

2. What will the woman do?

A. Talk to Tom first.

B. Meet the man soon.

C. Hold a party.

3. How long has the woman been an author?

A. For about 30 years.

B. For about 40 years.

C. For about 70 years.

4. What does the woman want?

A. A radio.

B. Some pens.

C. Some batteries.

5. What does the man need to do?

A. Drive to the station.

B. Call a taxi.

C. Go to work.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Which city did the woman visit recently?

A. London,

B. New York.

C. Paris.

7. What does the woman dislike about the city?

A. Weather.

B. Restaurants.

C. Shops.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. How many coats does the woman want to order?

A. 25

B. 30

C. 50.

9. What is the order number for gloves?

A. P25G5.

B. P26T5.

C. P28D5.

【高三新高考5月・英语 第1页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. How does the woman feel now?

A. Tired. B. Confused. C. Frightened.

11. Where does the woman live now?

A. At her workplace. B. In a big apartment. C. In the city center.

12. What are the speakers talking about?

A. Their travel experience, B. The woman's life in a new city. C. The woman's future plans,

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What does the woman say about the smell?

A. It is personal, B. It is concrete, C. It is strange,

14. What is special about smells?

A. They are as pleasant as music.

B. They can last about thirty days.

C. They are much more memorable.

15. What does the smell of roses remind the woman of?

A. Family holidays. B. Her friend's house. C. Exciting places.

16. Which one does the woman like best?

A. The smell of her garden. B. The smell of the sea. C. The smell of aircraft fuel,

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. Why did the woman go to the bank?

A. To open an account. B. To meet the manager. C. To make an appointment.

18. What happened to the woman at the parking lot?

A. She was angered by a stranger.

B. She could not find a parking place.

C. She backed her car into the wrong place,

19. How long did it take the woman to find another parking place?

A. 10 minutes, B. 20 minutes, C. 30 minutes.

20. What might the woman think of the bank manager?

A. Clever, B. Polite. C. Selfish,

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

If you choose to be part of the world's biggest New Year's Eve party at the Times Square, here are some activities to make your experience memorable and pleasant.

## Watch the Times Square New Year's Eve's Ball Drop

The famous Waterford Crystal ball, which can display more than 16 million colors, will be raised at around 18:00 to the top of the flagpole at the Times Square. At exactly 23:59, it will start its one minute drop to ring in the New Year. Those who get the choicest spots typically arrive before 15:00. By 22:30, it's nearly impossible to find a spot with a view of the ball.

Of course, if Ball Drop isn't your cup of tea, there are plenty of other ways to ring in the New Year in NYC.

### Join the bike ride and dance

Participants in the annual New Year's Eve bike ride can join ranks with the skaters at the entrance to Washington Square Park at 22:00, and then make your way through Manhattan before winding down at Central Park's Belvedere Castle at 23:45, just in time for an informal dance party with the group (festival dress is

## 【高三新高考5月・英语 第2页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



needed), as Central Park's midnight fireworks display gets underway.

### Celebrate New Year's Eve at the Comedy Cellar

Laugh your way into the New Year with the country's best comedians at New York's most famous comedy club. It will show the countdown and ball-drop festivities at the Times Square live on their 10-foot screen. Tickets are available online and there is a two-drink minimum.

## Get classy with the performing arts

For a high-class night on the town, look to special New Year's Eve programming at performing arts centers like The Metropolitan Opera. Normally, the black-tie Gala Dinner Package usually includes a post-performance dinner and dance on the Mercedes Bass Grand Tier, where you will be able to see the midnight fireworks erupt throughout New York City.

21. When will the ball be sent to the top of the flagpole at the Times Square?

A. By 22;30.

B. At around 18:00.

C. Before 15:00.

D. At exactly 23:59.

22. What do you need to join the party at Belvedere Castle?

A. An invitation.

B. A bike.

C. A special dress.
D. A pair of skating shoes.

23. Where can you enjoy the best comedians' performance?

A. At the Comedy Cellar.

B. In the Central Park.

C. At The Metropolitan Opera. D. On the Mercedes Bass Grand Tier.

B

Joe Clark was a non-traditional high school president whose unusual way of encouraging his students became the subject of a 1989 Hollywood movie.

"You are not inferior(低人一等)" was what Clark would often tell his students at Eastside High School in Paterson, New Jersey. Many of the Eastside students were African American or Latino. They grew up in a difficult environment. Many of the students who attended the school faced violence, crime, drugs and troubled family life.

Before becoming an educator, Clark served in the US Army. His experience might have influenced how he ran his school. He was known to walk around with a bull horn and a baseball bat. In Clark's first days of working at Eastside High School, he made the decision to <u>expel</u> 300 students for fighting, abusing teachers and drug possession. Clark believed that students had to be shocked often to understand the influences that could prevent them from succeeding in school and in life.

President Ronald Reagan offered Clark a White House policy adviser position after his success at the high school. In 1989, actor Morgan Freeman played Clark in the movie Lean on Me. That movie was based on Clark's experiences at Eastside High School. "Joe was a father figure to school kids," Freeman said. "He was the best of the best in terms of education."

Of course, not everyone supported his methods. One teacher, Franklin Hearn, said in 1988 that his methods were more like being in a labor camp than a public high school.

But Thomas McEntyre, one of the 300 students who were kicked out of Eastside High School, said, "I never really got a chance to... thank you. We are your product. You did not fail us. Although you kicked me out, you did not fail me. You bettered me."

After he retired from Eastside in 1989, Clark wrote a book called Laying Down the Law. He described how he managed to turn Eastside High from a failing school into a success.

24. What can we learn about Eastside High School?

A. It once belonged to a labor camp.

B. Many students were not clever.

C. It was a special school for troubled kids.

D. Many students were from problem families.

【高三新高考5月・英语 第3页(共8页)】

 3
 官方微信公众号: zizzsw
 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

 官方网站: www.zizzs.com
 微信客服: zizzs2018



25. What does the underlined word "expel" in paragraph 3 mean?

A. Sign up, B. Search for, C. Kick out, D. Focus on.

26. Who plays a role in the movie Lean on Me?

A. Joe Clark. B. Ronald Reagan. C. Morgan Freeman. D. Thomas McEntyre.

27. Which of the following can best describe Joe Clark?

A. Cruel. B. Inspiring. C. Generous. D. Hardworking.

C

SpaceX launched its straight-out-of-science-fiction Starship several miles into the air from a remote corner of Texas on Wednesday, but the test flight ended in a fireball at touchdown.

The rocketship—50 meters tall and 9 meters wide—soared(升空) out over the Gulf of Mexico. After about five minutes, it reached an altitude of 12.5 kilometers. That's almost 100 times higher than the previous test flights. Then it turned sideways as planned and came back to Earth near the Mexican border. When it touched down, however, the rocketship exploded.

The entire flight lasted six minutes and 42 seconds. SpaceX broadcast it live on its website. Despite the crash, Musk, the owner of SpaceX, called it a "success" and tweeted, "Mars, here we come!"

SpaceX said that the rocket was precisely guided to the landing point. The fuel tank pressure was low, however, when the engines were successfully restarted for touchdown, which caused Starship to come down a little bit too fast.

Starship is actually the upper stage of Musk's moon-and Mars-ships. It will be carried on the top of a bigger rocket, known as Super Heavy, which is still in development. The entire vehicle will tower 120 meters—9. 4 meters taller than NASA's Saturn V rocket that carried men to the moon almost three decades ago. SpaceX intends to use Starship to put massive satellites into orbit around Earth, besides delivering people and cargo(货物) to the moon by 2024 and Mars in 2026.

While accepting an award in Berlin last week, Musk said he's highly confident of a human flight to Mars in six years—"if we get lucky, maybe four years". But Musk admitted for the first time after the test failure that his timelines could be too optimistic.

28. How long did the entire flight last?

A. For less than 300 seconds.

B. For 402 seconds.

C. For more than 402 seconds.

D. For 300 seconds.

29. We can conclude from paragraph 4 that Starship

A, did not find the landing point B, was filled with too much fuel

C. failed to reach the necessary landing speed D. could not restart the engines for touchdown

30. Which is most unlikely to happen?

A. SpaceX will send people to the moon as planned.

B. Starship will be used to put satellites into orbit,

C. SpaceX will continue its future journey to Mars.

D. Starship will be carried on the top of Super Heavy.

31. What can be a suitable title for the text?

A. Musk Is Pessimistic About His Mars Program

B. Musk Admits the Failure of His Mars Timelines

C. SpaceX Completes a Successful Starship Flight D. SpaceX Launches Starship on Highest Test Flight

D

Natural lakes cover about 2.8% of Earth's non-oceanic surface. Despite the small percentage, they are very important to both regional and global ecosystems. However, lakes around the world, such as the Great Lakes in the United States, the Aral Sea and the Dead Sea in Asia and the Lake Chad in Africa, are disappearing and even have disappeared. Identifying the main factors of lakes' decline is of great value for global lake management and lake recovery, especially for the largest freshwater lake in China, Poyang Lake.

## 【高三新高考5月・英语 第4页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Located in eastern China's Jiangxi Province, Poyang Lake has a drainage(灌排) area of 162,225 km², feeds a population of up to 44 million and annually supplies 17% of the water for the Yangtze River, the longest river in Asia and the third longest in the world. It also provides a home for millions of birds during the lake's low water stages in late autumn and winter, including 95% of the world's endangered white cranes. Moreover, the variations in the lake's water output directly affect the environments in the East China Sea.

However, since the beginning of the 21st century, Poyang Lake has experienced continuously extreme low water levels in autumn, which has put the threatened birds at risk of extinction.

Despite several efforts to explore the causes of the Poyang Lake's dryness, to date, there have been no studies that attempt to distinguish and quantify the contribution of each possible factor on the lake's recent low water levels.

Therefore, the objectives of my study are to quantify the contribution of each factor leading to Poyang Lake's dryness. These results are of vital value in characterizing the problems of the Poyang Lake and its related wetlands. They also can be applied to other large lakes in similar situations around the world.

- 32. What is the author's main purpose in the first paragraph?
  - A. To tell the necessity and value of his study.
  - B. To show the problems of the four largest lakes.
  - C. To introduce the lakes' coverage of the earth's surface.
  - D. To prove the lakes' importance to the global ecosystems.
- 33. What can be known about Poyang Lake?
  - A. It is the main water source for the Yangtze River.
  - B. It is the third biggest freshwater lake in the world.
  - C. It is home to 95% of the world's endangered animals.
  - D. It is important to the ecosystem of the East China Sea.
- 34. What does the author say about the previous studies?
  - A. Their theories about the lake are wrong.
  - B. They should carry out their study in quality.
  - C. They have not analyzed each factor in quantity.
  - D. Their studies cannot be applied to the other lakes.
- 35. Where is this text most likely from?

A. A textbook.

B. A newspaper.

C. A research paper.

D. An advertisement.

微信客服: zizzs2018

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Here are some tips from experts for writing the all-important application, which can often mean the difference between getting accepted—or rejected—by the school of your choice.

36 . It has to show your life experiences, your interests, your dreams, your character, your values, your views of the world and even your sense of humor.

Stress the volunteer work or other ways you've helped people or made your community a better place,

37 . Teachers in charge of admission want to know how your presence will make the college and the world a
better place.

Mention the summer courses, extracurricular activities or lab work that show steps you've taken to learn and understand your field of interest. \_\_38\_\_.

Explain with knowledge and enthusiasm why you want to study at this particular school rather than at others. Tell why the school's size, curriculum, social atmosphere, professors or history have influenced your choice.

### 【高三新高考5月・英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



Correct spelling, grammar and punctuation are critical. \_\_39\_. Never use text-style abbreviations(缩写) or rude language.

Hafeez Lakhani sums up the application this way: 40. What will make you the most interesting contributor to that dinner table conversation? What will make you help everyone else have a more interesting experience? A good application will answer these questions and stand out from the pile.

- A. Every college is like a dinner table
- B. An application is not just a list of everything you've done
- C. Respond on time to what the other people asked at the table
- D. Write with a level of accuracy that shows you're ready for college
- E. End your application with follow-up questions and request an interview
- F. They show that you know the field you've chosen to study and you love it
- G. It helps if the voluntary activities are related to the subject you want to study

## 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

It is almost impossible to be left alone in a digital world, where people are meant to be connected. In this respect, digital technologies have 41 our life.

The possibility to be connected all the time has brought our personal space to a(n) 42 as we've known it. People have become so 43 in the world of networks that one can often be contacted even if they'd rather not be. Today we can talk, text and e-mail, not only from our 44, but from our mobile phones as well.

Most people have become 45 on digital technology simply because it has become a necessary part of life, and at this point not 46 it would make them an social outsider. 47, many jobs and careers require people to be connected. From this point of view, being reachable might feel like a 48 to those who may not want to be able to be contacted at all times.

But solitude(独处) still can be possible for those who 49 want it. Computers can be 50 and mobile phones can be turned off. Of course, the choice to be "off" and "on" has many 51 as well as disadvantages. When travelers end up 52 in mountains, and mobile phones can mean life or death, although they can also make people feel 53 and forced to answer unwanted calls.

Actually, attitudes towards digital technologies as a society <u>54</u> widely. Some find them a gift. Others consider them a curse. Whether you like it or not, it's hard to imagine what life would be like without the <u>55</u> in digital technologies.

| 41. A. reshaped  | B. respected   | C. ignored     | D. preserved    |
|------------------|----------------|----------------|-----------------|
| 42. A. alarm     | B. stage       | C. end         | D. balance      |
| 43. A. sensitive | B. intelligent | C. considerate | D. reachable    |
| 44. A. neighbors | B. computers   | C. friends     | D. monitors     |
| 45, A. impressed | B. hard        | C, dependent   | D. focused      |
| 46. A. finding   | B. using       | C. protecting  | D. changing     |
| 47. A. Also      | B. Instead     | C. Otherwise   | D. Therefore    |
| 48. A. pleasure  | B. benefit     | C. burden      | D. shame        |
| 49. A. slightly  | B. barely      | C, merely      | D, really       |
| 50. A. sold out  | B. broken up   | C. shut down   | D. joined in    |
| 51. A. aspects   | B. advantages  | C. weaknesses  | D. exceptions   |
| 52. A. hidden    | B. lost        | C. relaxed     | D. deserted     |
| 53, A, trapped   | B. excited     | C. confused    | D. amused       |
| 54. A. vary      | B. arise       | C. spread      | D. exist        |
| 55. A. hopes     | B. tests       | C. interests   | D. achievements |
|                  |                |                |                 |

【高三新高考5月・英语 第6页(共8页)】

盲方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



## 第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

William McKinley, 56 25th US President, is perhaps less-known for his leadership. A better-known fact, however, is that McKinley 57 (have) a smart parrot named Washington Post. He could whistle the song Yankee Doodle Dandy. McKinley would whistle the 58 (open) lines and Washington Post would finish the rest.

Washington Post was so clever that he \_\_59\_ (put) at the door as the official greeter of the White House. Washington Post took his job quite seriously, and tried his best to make 60 (he) welcome-especially to women. Whenever a woman walked by his cage, Washington Post would say \_\_61\_\_(cheerful), "Look at the pretty girl!"

It is unclear just how the parrot got his name. At the time, the Washington Post newspaper, 62 was just founded in 1877, was not so 63 (power). It may be that Stilson Hutchins, founder of the Washington Post, 64 President McKinley knew each other.

While we may not know how McKinley got the little parrot or why he was named Washington Post, it is certain that he had a great time as the White House greeter. At least, he must have been very popular with 65 (lady).

## 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

### 第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,国庆节期间参加了 Angela 公司的旅游团。你感到该公司的旅行路线物有所值,你对导游 Lily 的服务感到尤其满意。请给 Angela 公司写一封感谢信,内容包括:

- 1. 自我介绍;
- 2. 表示感谢。

### 注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

【高三新高考5月・英语 第7页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



## 第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Mike took the last bite of the chocolate ice cream and jumped into the car with his parents. They headed off to the Olympic-sized pool for the big swim meet.

When his race came up, Mike was confident. He was strong and swift and won first place, making him the fastest boy in his age group.

"Congratulations," said his father. His mother gave him a hug, even though he was wet.

A week later, it was time for another swim meet and Mike decided to eat the same ice cream. He thought that it was his luck ice cream and that it might help him win again,

He took first place again in his race. Mike was feeling pretty good. Since then, Mike has decided to have the same ice cream before every swim meet and has always won. Several months passed and Mike was feeling unbeatable. Although he wouldn't admit it, all the ice cream was adding pounds to his athletic swimmer's build.

It didn't take long before the luck ice cream had lost its magic. Mike started to slip to second place and then third place in his races. His scores kept worsening and Mike felt really bad. He knew what was wrong. But he couldn't admit it to himself and especially to his parents. He did not want to disappoint them.

One day, his mother sat down at the table with him and said, "Mike, we know you love ice cream, but maybe it's not healthy for your body to eat so much of it, Your father and I think it is making you gain weight. Is it OK for us to quit the sweet treats for a while, especially before you go for the final competition? In order to strengthen your muscles, your father will go running with you three days a week. We think it will help you feel better."

## 注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

| Mike unwillingly agreed,                |   |  |  |
|---|---|--|--|
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
| Finally the big competition of the seas |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   | * |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |
|   |   |  |  |

【高三新高考5月・英语 第8页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



## 高三英语参考答案、提示及评分细则

#### 听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

M: I had a very strange dream last night, I dreamt I won a competition,

W: Oh, really? What did you win, money, a new car?

M: I won a holiday on a desert island. I hope it will come true.

(Text 2)

M: We are having a little party at the weekend. Can you and Tom come?

W: That sounds nice. Thank you, but I'll have to check with Tom,

(Tert 3

M: So, Jane, how long have you been an author?

W: Well, Tom, I didn't start writing until I was in my thirties. And I am over 70 now. So goodness, I must have been writing for about 40 years.

(Text 4)

W: Excuse me, do you have any batteries? I need some for my radio,

M: Sure, they are over there, next to the pens,

(Text 5)

W: Do you think you could give me a lift to the station?

M; I'm terribly sorry, I can't, I have to be at work by 8:30. I can call you a taxi, though,

(Text 6)

M: Hi, Mary, you're back. How was New York?

W: Great. Have you ever been there?

M: No.

W: I think it's probably my favorite city.

M; Really? What's so great about it? I heard it was quite dirty.

W: In some parts may be, But there is just so much going on, the theaters, restaurants, shops and museums, They make London and Paris look like country towns. The only problem was the weather. It was freezing.

M: What a shame!

(Text 7)

M: How can I help you, Miss Johnson?

W: Hmm, first I'd like to order 30 coats, order No: P25G5.

M: OK, order No: P25G5, coats: 30.

W: Hmm, how much are they?

M: 45 dollars each.

W; OK, and gloves, Order No: P28D5. How much are they?

M: 5 dollars a pair. How many do you need?

W: 50.

M: Gloves: 50 pairs, 5 dollars a pair, P28D5. OK.

W: And shoes, Err, 25 pairs of order No: P26T5,

M: Shoes: order No: P26T5, 25 pairs at 18 dollars a pair. Is that OK?

W: Yes, That's fine,

(Text 8)

M: Hello.

### 【高三新高考5月·英语参考答案 第1页(共4页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- W: Dad, it's me, Crusty.
- M: Crusty, how are you?
- W: I am fine, but still a little tired,
- M: I can imagine, What's work like?
- W: It's still too early to say. But I think it's going to be really good. It's a big company, but everybody's been so kind and helpful.
- M: And how about the city? Have you seen much of it yet?
- W: I've seen a bit. It just seems such a big busy city. I don't see how I ever find my way around.
- M: I know. Big cities can seem really strange and frightening at first. Where are you living?
- W: Well, I found a tiny apartment, but it's in the downtown area and it's close to work,
- M: It all sounds really interesting. Hope you'll enjoy yourself there,

(Text 9)

- M: Doctor Stone, how did you become an expert on smell?
- W: Well. I didn't intend to in the first place, but when I was at university, there was a course on senses. The other senses seem to be more concrete somehow. The smell is so personal. I found it extremely interesting.
- M: Do you have any interesting information to give us about smells?
- W: Well, let's see. Did you know that it's harder to forget smell than to forget facts? There have been experiments where people can pick up a particular smell 30 days after smelling it for the first time.
- M. Really? So smells can bring about more memories than, . . say music?
- W: That seems to be the case,
- M: That's interesting. So what's your favorite smell?
- W: Oh, I have lots of different ones. The smell of the sea reminds me of happy family holidays and the smell of roses makes me think of my friend's house. Strangely enough, I like the smell of aircraft fuel at airport. And I know I'm going to flight to somewhere exciting. But it's the general smell of my garden in the rain that I really like the most. That means I am at home where I should be.

(Text 10)

W: My husband and I had decided to buy a new house. And I'd made an appointment to see our bank manager. I'd never met him before and was a little nervous. I drove into town and was looking around to find a parking space outside the bank. I just started backing into the space when another car drove into it. I was very angry. I opened my window and shouted at the driver. He ignored me and walked away. It took me 20 minutes to find another space. As soon as I had parked the car, I rushed into the bank. I was 10 minutes late for my appointment. I went to the manager's office, knocked and walked in. The manager was sitting behind his desk. He was the man who had taken my parking space.

#### 参考答案

1~5 CABCC 6~10 BABCA 11~15 CBACB 16~20 ABABC

### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了在时代广场及其周边举行的几项新年庆祝活动。

- 21. B 细节理解题。根据 Watch the Times Square New Year's Eve's Ball Drop 节中"The famous Waterford Crystal ball... will be raised at around 18:00 to the top of the flagpole at the Times Square."可知,"升球仪式"在 18:00 点左右举行。
- 22. C 细节理解题。根据 Join the bike ride and dance —节中"just in time for an informal dance party with the group(festival dress is needed),"可知,参加舞会有着装要求。
- 23. A 细节理解题。根据 Celebrate New Year's Eve at the Comedy Cellar 一节中"Laugh your way into the New Year with the country's best comedians at New York's most famous comedy club,"可知,游客可以在 Comedy Cellar 欣赏到著名喜剧演员的精彩表演。

### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要介绍了传奇校长 Joe Clark 把问题重重的 Eastside High School 转变成轰动美国的模范高中的故事。

24. D 细节理解题。根据第二段"Many of the students who attended the school faced violence, crime, drugs and troubled family life,"可知,该校的许多学生都来自问题家庭。

【高三新高考5月・英语参考答案 第2页(共4页)】

10 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 25. C 词义猜测题。根据第六段"But Thomas McEntyre, one of 300 students who were kicked out of Eastside High School,"可推断, Kick out 与画线词同义。
- 26. C 细节理解题。根据第四段"In 1989, actor Morgan Freeman played Clark in the movie Lean on Me. That movie was based on Clark's experiences at Eastside High School."可知,Morgan Freeman 是该剧的演员。
- 27. B 推理判断题。根据第一段"... whose unusual way of encouraging his students became the subject of a 1989 Hollywood movie." 及第二段"'You are not inferior(低人一等)' was what Clark would often tell his students at Eastside High School in Paterson, New Jersey."可推断, Joe Clark 校长很能鼓励这些问题学生。

### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇新闻报道。文章主要介绍了 Starship 最近的试飞进展。

- 28. B 细节理解题。根据第三段"The entire flight lasted six minutes and 42 seconds,"可知,这个测试飞行持续了 402 秒。
- 29. C 细节理解题。根据第四段"... when the engines were successfully restarted for touchdown, which caused Starship to come down a little bit too fast,"可知, Starship 未达到必要的看除速度。
- 30. A 推理判断题。根据第五段"SpaceX intends to use Starship to put massive satellites into orbit around Earth, besides delivering people and cargo(货物) to the moon by 2021 and Mars in 2026."及最后一段"But Musk admitted for the first time after the test failure that his timelines could be too optimistic."可推断,SpaceX公司在2024年载人登月计划很可能实现不了。
- 31. D 标题判断题。通读全文·尤其是第二段"That's almost 100 times higher than the previous test flights."可知,这次试飞达到了 前所未有的飞行高度,故 D 项符合。

### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了对导致鄱阳湖水位下降的原因进行量化分析的重要性。

- 32. A 推理判断题。根据第一段"Identifying the main factors of lakes' decline is of great value for global lake management and lake recovery, especially for the largest freshwater lake in China, Poyang Lake."可推断,作者的目的在于突出该研究的必要性和价值。
- 33. D 细节理解题。根据第二段"Moreover, the variations in the lake's water output directly affect the environments in the East China Sea, "可知,作者认为鄱阳湖对东海的生态非常重要。
- 34. C 细节理解题。根据第四段"... to date, there have been no studies that attempt to distinguish and quantify the contribution of each possible factor on the lake's recent low water levels."可知,目前还没有相关的量化分析。
- 35. C 文章出处题。根据最后一段"Therefore, the objectives of my study are to quantify the contribution of each factor leading to Poyang Lake's dryness,"可推断,本文节选自一篇研究报告。

### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了撰写入学申请书时需要注意的问题。

- 36. B 根据空后"简历必须显示你的生活经历、爱好、梦想、性格、价值观、人生观及世界观"可推断,B项"简历不能只罗列你所做过的事"符合。
- 37. G 根据该段主题句中的关键词 the volunteer work 可推断, G 项符合。
- 38. F 空前提到你应该在申请书中说明你所参加过的各种课外学习及科研活动,故 F 项"这些活动表明你不但了解自己选择的研究方向,还能说明你对该专业的热爱"符合。
- 39. D 空前及空后都是在谈申请书中的语言规范问题,故 D项符合。
- 40. A 根据空后"What will make you the most interesting contributor to that dinner table conversation?"可推断, Hafeez Lakhani 是把申请入学比作加入饭局,故 A 项符合。

### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇议论文。数字技术在给我们带来了方便的同时也几乎剥夺了我们独处的机会。

- 41. A 数字技术几乎剥夺了我们独处的机会。从这个意义上讲,它们重塑了(reshaped)我们的生活。
- 42. C 无时无刻不在的连接终结了我们的私人空间。"bring... to an end"意为"使……结束",为固定短语。
- 43. D 无处不在的网络让我们变得触手可及(reachable)。
- 44. B 人们不但可以通过计算机(computers)还能通过手机进行通话、发邮件及短信。
- 45. C 许多人已经非常依赖(dependent)数字技术。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

46. B 如果不使用(using)数字技术,许多人就会成为这个社会的局外人。

【高三新高考5月・英语参考答案 第3页(共4页)】

微信客服:zizzs2018

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 47. A 另外(Also),许多的工作也需要我们保持连接。
- 48.C 从这一点来看,无处不在的连接对于那些希望不被打扰的人来讲确实是个累赘(burden)。
- 49. D 不过,对于那些真的(really)希望独处的人来讲还是有可能的。
- 50.C 计算机可以被关闭(shut down)。
- 51. B 这种选择有好处(advantages),也有坏处。
- 52. B 如果有人在大山里迷路了(lost),手机有可能会决定生死。
- 53. A 当然,如果被迫接听那些不想接的电话,人们也会感到很无奈(trapped)。
- 54. A 事实上,社会对于数字技术的态度也是千差万别的(vary)。有人视之为福音,有人视之为诅咒。
- 55. D 但是,不管你喜欢与否,我们很难想象没有数字技术进步(achievements)的生活将会是什么样子。

### 【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要介绍了美国总统 William McKinley 的宠物鹦鹉华盛顿邮报如何讨人欢心的轶事。

- 56, the 考查冠词。25th 为序数词,故与定冠词 the 连用。
- 57. had 考查动词时态。该句叙述的事发生在过去,故用所给动词的过去式。
- 58. opening 考查非谓语动词。分析该句成分可知, 新填间作定语, 修饰名词 lines, 故用所给动词的现在分词形式。
- 59. was put 考查动词的时态与语态。该句陈述的是过去的事实且主语 he 与及物动词 put 是一种动宾关系,故此处用一般过去时的被动语态。
- 60. himself 考查代词。根据句意"华盛顿邮报极力让自己受欢迎"可知,此处用所给代词的反身代词 himself。
- 61. cheerfully 考查问形转换。分析该句成分可知,所填词在此处修饰动词 say, 作状语,故用所给形容词的副词形式 cheerfully。
- 62. which 考查定语从句。分析该句成分可知,该空引导的是一个非限制性定语从句,从句中缺少主语,先行词为 the Washington Post newspaper,故此处用关系代词 which。
- 63. powerful 考查词形转换。分析该句成分可知,所填词在此处作 was 的表语,故用所给名词的形容词形式 powerful。
- 64, and 考查连词。该句句意表示"《华盛顿邮报》的创始人 Stilson Hutchins 和 McKinley 总统彼此认识",故该句用并列连词 and。
- 65. ladies 考查名词复数。lady 此处为可数名词,根据空前"Washington Post took his job quite seriously, and tried his best to make \_\_\_\_\_\_(he) welcome—especially to women, "可知,此处用所给名词的复数。

第一节

One possible version:

Dear Angela,

I'm Li Hua, I joined a group tour provided by your company during the National Day holiday. My experience with the tour is really good. I am particularly impressed with the high standard of service and the attention to detail given to us by your guide Lily. I think it is well worth the money and it is a tour I will never forget. I will be very happy to recommend your company to my friends who want to take a trip to the same attractions.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely, Li Hua

### 第二节

12

One possible version:

Mike unwillingly agreed. Every other day, he would go running with his dad. He still went to the swim meets each week but he didn't do well. Seeing that it was really hard for Mike, his father sometimes couldn't help inviting Mike to get some of his luck ice cream. But he refused the sweet treat and continued running with his father.

Finally the big competition of the season came. As he dived into the swimming pool, he kicked his legs and stretched his arms as hard as he could. This race seemed much longer. When he finished the race, he felt really tired and was not sure what to expect. Suddenly he heard thundering cheers from the audience and saw his parents were smiling from ear to ear. His jaws dropped as he looked at the scores. He had beaten his own record, and everyone else's too. Mike realized he had won his race, without the help of his luck ice cream.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



## 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线

## 关注后获取更多资料:

13

回复"答题模板",即可获取《高中九科试卷的解题技巧和答题模版》

回复"必背知识点",即可获取《高考考前必背知识点》



官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830